WHA Meeting Minutes

November 13, 2017

Attendees:  Tim McCullough, Mike Pipke, Scott Sweet, Dawn Deady, Amanda Tutino, Wanda Kenney, Jim Copsey, Melinda Nash, Dave Fellabaum

Guest: Larry Rich

President: Tim McCullough opened the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  Tim explained that Grounds Director Jeff Kempson resigned.  Jim Copsey and Dawn Deady will help with grounds issues until election of new director in March.  

Clubhouse:  Mike Pipke explained all electrical cables now run through crawlspace to new electrical box.  Deposit of $4242.71(50%) already made.  Work completed tomorrow then IPL will connect.  Still working on ventilation of garage.  Inspection from roofing company showed three different roofs.  Roof over apartment most recently repaired.  One area identified as having defective supports, no caps on some drains and one area has crack in membrane allowing water to seep through.  Correction of all three issues - $1700. Motion: Jim made a motion to spend $1700 repair roof before it gets cold.  Dave seconded the motion.  

Clubhouse Manager:  Scott Sweet report that he placed slip strips at steps in clubhouse to help indicate level change in flooring.  Replaced showerheads in women’s bathroom.  AAA did bug control on inside of clubhouse.  Furnace will have maintenance.   Inspection by Fire Marshall passed.  Applied UV coating to pool cover.  Quote will be obtained for new carpet/flooring in apartment.  

Grounds: Dawn reported Dan Ealy of Ace Paving said he will provide estimate on moving rip rap on dam when paving work slows down.  Ealy recommended meeting with the county surveyor prior to project and then the surveyor will need to inspect work when completed.   Next call to aquatic contractor Ponds Rx should be done in March but application is water temp dependent.  Jim will add Woodlands information to sample Emergency Action Plan. 

Vice President: Jim Copsey asked how much is paid for web hosting - Dave said $190/year.  Has not been able to get the website uploaded.  Wondering if he should look for different hosting site for same or cheaper cost.  A suggestion was made to look at GoDaddy.

Tennis: No report.

Activities: First two Euchre tournaments a success.  Planning to do a cookie exchange on December 10 and a swing dance in December.  Asked about luminaries in neighborhood in the past.  Will ask people to collect their own jugs to put out and possibly provide sand. Thinking about a race around the lake this winter. Seem to have been problems with Mail Chimp communication.  Some people didn’t get notice about Euchre.  Starting a book club in January.

Treasurer:  Dave will send out budget information from last couple years to directors.  Year to date - quite  a bit over budget. Currently at a balance of $98,000 across all accounts. Loan has a balance of $59,000.  Swimming pool – what if temporarily covered baby pool and see what response we will get next year?  Save up for repairs if people want it.  Tim still gathering estimates for baby pool repairs.  Will look into charging a title processing fee. 

Meeting adjourned 8:50 p.m.

